
Board of Directors Meeting of Friends of the Carson City Library Minutes
Tuesday, December 10, 2019
5:30pm

Browsers Corner Bookstore
Call to Order:  President Patti Cooper-Smith called the meeting to order at 5:30 pm.  Attending were board members, JoAnn Carpenter, Phillip Patton, and Robin Meyer.  Linda Bellegray, William Crowell, Ursula Carlson, Darlene Nevin, Dana Danforth, Julie Giese, and incoming Library Director Tod Colgrove were also in attendance.    
Determination of Quorum:  It was determined that a quorum was present.

Public Comment:  There was no public comment.
Approval of Minutes for the October28, 2019 meeting:  Ursula Carlson moved to approve the minutes, Robin Meyer seconded, all voted yes.
Library Director’s Report:   Mr. Colgrove indicated that both the Library Assistant and Library Board of Trustees vacancies have been filled.  He further commented on the Nevada Library Association conference.  He felt the library staff did a very good job presenting information about what types of programs the Carson City Library has been offering.  He has been asked to serve as president of the association next year.  The conference will be held in Carson City in 2020.  He also noted that the Library has a request for proposals for a redesign of their website. Recent Library activities have included BooNanza, celebration of National Novel Writing Month, a magic festival, turkey bingo, and an art night.  He also described several programs that are coming up in the next few months and updated the board on what grants have been awarded and those that are currently in the application process.  
Browsers Corner Bookstore Manager’s Report: Bookstore Manager Diana Hernandez was unable to attend the meeting.  
Treasurer’s Report:  Treasurer, Phillip Patton provided written reports on Bookstore income/expenses from January 1, 2019 as well as Friends income/expenses.  He also provided a chart of the FOCCL Financial position as of November 30, 2019.  He indicated that bank CD’s have come to fruition and monies in those accounts have been transferred to the Wells Fargo Operating account pending the 2019 library donation.  After the library donation is made, monies will be moved to the PIMCO short allocation account with Edward Jones.  Mr. Patton reminded the board that the proposed budget for 2020 must be presented at the FOCCL annual meeting in January.  A copy of the proposed budget was provided.  Ms. Giese had a question regarding the Nevada Momentum allocation and whether they are providing good service in promoting FOCCL.  President Cooper-Smith described several of the outreach efforts they are currently providing.  She also indicated that they are very responsive.  Bill Crowell asked about the 50/50 split in expenditures between the bookstore and the Friends.  He suggested that in some instances it appeared as though the expenditures should be weighted heavier for the bookstore.  Mr. Patton indicated that the bookstore is determined by the IRS to be a fundraiser for FOCCL and therefore needs to be budgeted in accordance with their regulations.  Ms. Giese moved that the proposed budget be presented to the membership at the January meeting as submitted to the board, Dana Danforth seconded the motion Mr. Crowell voted no, and everyone else in attendance voted aye.  
Committee Reports: Publicity, Film Festival, Budget, Membership, Library Liaison, Film Festival, and Finance:  Linda Bellegray reported on the status of the Film Festival.  She indicated that FOCCL was awarded a grant of $1,060 from the Carson City Cultural Commission.  The meeting on the distribution of awards was held on November 25.  A flyer for the festival is currently being designed and will be printed in both English and Spanish.  The printing will be done on a pro-bono basis again this year.  The films will be “Departures” a Japanese production,” Babette’s Feast” from Denmark, and “Mar a Dentro” from Spain. She will be asking Bookstore manager, Diana Hernandez if bookstore volunteers could help manage a table distributing FOCCL membership brochures.  Marketing for the Festival will start in January and Ms. Bellegray will see about using one of the Library display showcases to promote the event.  Mr. Colgrove indicated he will investigate the availability of the display cases. JoAnn Carpenter reported on the Holiday Bazaar.  The bazaar ends on Saturday, December 14.  Ms. Carpenter will check with Bookstore Manager, Diana Hernandez about adding a few days in the week of December 16-21 with a sale on available items.    
President’s Report – Information and Discussion Items:  President Cooper-Smith indicated that there has not been a volunteer for the position of Vice President for the slate of officers that will be presented to the membership at the annual meeting in January.  There is a potential candidate who will fill the position, but who will not accept it as a step toward eventual board president.  It was determined that if no one else volunteers someone can be nominated from the floor at the meeting.  
Ms. Cooper-Smith also indicated that the Library bookmarks that include information on projects funded for the Library by FOCCL in 2019 will be available to distribute soon.  She hopes board members will help distribute them throughout the community so residents will realize the value of FOCCL fundraising efforts. Ms. Cooper-Smith has been speaking with members of the business community to raise money for library projects.  She described a successful effort with Southwest Gas resulting in a STEAM grant of $2,850 for the library. 
General Discussion Items:  The next FOCCL board meeting will be held on March 9, 2020, at 5:30 pm, at Browsers Corner Book Store.  

Public Comment:  There were no public comments.  
Julie Giese moved to adjourn the meeting, Patti Cooper-Smith seconded, all voted yes.  The meeting was adjourned at 6:40 pm.
Respectfully submitted,

JoAnn Carpenter, Recording Secretary
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